
  

Kniveton’s only newspaper                         August/ September  2015 

 

KNIVETON NEWS 

 

KNIVETON WHOLE VILLAGE 
GARAGE SALE MONDAY 31st 

AUGUST FROM 9AM 
Details on back page 

Gareth Davies and Nicola Stafford, daughter of 
Ian and Pam Stafford, married at Ilam Church on 
30/05/2015, followed by a reception at the Izaak 

Walton Hotel.  

Congratulations to the new Mr and Mrs Davies. 
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Vacancy for school Clerk to Governors 

Kniveton School has a vacancy for a clerk to governors. This would entail attendance at  

bi-monthly meetings and meticulous  maintenance of records. The pay is around £80 per  

month and training will be provided. Applications to Lynn Board on 01335 342573 

 

August Diary 

Church Flowers Rota - Mrs Rose and Mrs Harding-Newman 

2 Holy Communion in Kniveton Church at 10.30am 

9   Chapel Service at 2.30pm – preacher    Sister Merle Wilde 

12 Recycling bins and bags collection 

13 Get Together Club - with Melanie in the village hall 

16 All Age Service in Kniveton Church at 10.30am 

19 WI Outing - local walk in the afternoon 

23 Chapel Service at 11am – preacher Mr. Tim Dutton 

26 Recycling bins and bags collection 

30 United Benefice Service in Bradley Church at 10.30am 

31 August Bank Holiday Whole Village Boot Fair in aid of Church Funds from 9am til noon 

31 to 4 September Get Together Club - holiday at the Imperial in Llandudno 

 

Thank you to all those who came and supported the 
Cream Tea at Damson House , Kniveton. 

It was a lovely afternoon and through everyones’ 
generosity, we raised £330 which will be shared be-
tween Kniveton School and Cancer Research 
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Flood Fuddle 
Once again the Griffith’s Family have agreed to take the pizza orders for the Fuddle. It 

would be a great help to them if you could order your Pizza between September 6th and 

the 10th. Their phone number is 34657. We usually start around 6pm and the Pizzas arrive 

about 7pm. 

The fuddle is open to everyone and is a good chance 

for any new people to the village to meet up with the 

‘Locals’. 

Remember you have to bring your own drinks, and 

chairs might be helpful if you don’t want to stand up all 

night.  

Looking forward to seeing as many as possible  of you, 

in the bottom of the village September 11th. 

Botty 

September Diary 

Church Flowers Rota - Mrs M Lomas and Mrs Thorne 

31 August to 4  Get Together Club - holiday at the Imperial in Llandudno 

6 Holy Communion in Kniveton Church at 10.30am 

8 Parish Council Meeting in the village hall at 7.00pm 

9 Recycling bins and bags collection 

11 ‘Flood Fuddle’  

13 Chapel Service at 2.30pm – preacher to be confirmed 

16 WI Speaker - 7.30pm in the village hall, a talk on patchwork and quilting with June Lomas  

18 Get Together Club - Lunch and visit to Hansons Auctioneers 

20 All Age Service in Kniveton Church at 10.30am 

23 Recycling bins and bags collection 

27 Chapel Service at 11am – preacher to be confirmed 

 

Forward Look - October Diary 

4 Harvest Festival Service in Kniveton Church at 10.30am 
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Whereas every care is taken to ensure unprejudiced and accurate reports, the Editor can accept no 

responsibility for unintentional errors or views of the contributors. 

If there isn’t a bus to get you and your group there?  
Ring Ashbourne Community Transport 01335 300670.  

The new timetable and scheduled trips are now available 

The closing date for items for the next edition of Kniveton News is  
20th September 2015.  

Please send items via e-mail to willowbank@kniveton.net  or by post or by  hand to Mary 
Vaughan, Willowbank, Kniveton DE6 1JJ. Please write out exactly what you would like to go 

in, please do not expect me to write the for you.   
No articles  by telephone please. 

Church Flower Rota 2015 
August Mrs Rose and Mrs Harding-Newman 

September Mrs M Lomas and Mrs Thorne 

October Mrs Stafford and Mrs Armstrong 

November Mrs F Brown and Mrs Broughton 

December HELP FOR DECORATING CHURCH FOR 
CHRISTMAS 

January 2016 – Mrs Hulland, Mrs James and Mrs Heras 

Assistance with transport for older, disabled and vulnerable people. 
 
Voluntary and Community Services Peaks and Dales is based in King Edward Street, 
Ashbourne.  The organisation is the result of a merger between Volunteer Centre 
Derbyshire Dales and Volunteer Centre, Buxton. 
For 17 years the organisations have been providing transport for older people unable to 
use public transport.  We are very keen to make sure that everyone who needs us knows 
about us. 
The service operates 7 days a week, and can provide volunteer drivers to take people to 
medical appointments, day care and social events. 
If anyone wants to use our service they can phone Lynn/Glynis on 01335 344700 or pop 
into the office at the above address.  We prefer 48 hours notice however we will always try 
to find a driver if this isn’t possible. 
We rely heavily on volunteer drivers and would welcome any new people interested in 
volunteering.  Any time is very welcome whether it be an hour or ten. 
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RESIDENTS CHALLENGED TO BE PORTION SIZE WISE WITH NEW CAMPAIGN 
, ‘Be Portion Size Wise’, urges people to think about whether they’re putting too much 
food on their plates. 
Obesity is a growing problem in the UK A new campaign aimed at encouraging people to 
be healthier by eating less has been launched by Derbyshire County Council. 
The six month campaign in Derbyshire is no exception with 66.9% of people now classed as 
overweight or obese. 
Derbyshire County Council’s Cabinet Member for Health and Communities Councillor Dave 
Allen said: “Overeating by just 100 calories a day, which could be the equivalent of just a 
small chunk of cheese, can lead to an 11lb increase in weight in a year. 
“It’s also the case that today’s serving sizes are often bigger than they were 30 years ago 
which means we’re consuming a lot more calories than we used to, maybe without even 
realising. 
“Many of us have so-called ‘portion distortion’, where we no longer know what makes a 
normal portion of food. 
“That’s why we’ve launched our new portion control campaign and it all starts with a very 
simple message - be portion size wise.” 
The campaign forms part of the ongoing Heart of Derbyshire healthy eating scheme and 
encourages people to think about how much they’re eating. 
It then challenges people to take part in a two week #PortionSizeWise portion control 
challenge with a chance to win healthy eating prizes. 
Councillor Allen added: “Portion control is not about stopping eating the foods you love 
and it’s not about fads or complicated diets. 
“It’s simply about eating less of the foods you already eat. 
“Eating a bit less can make a big difference to your weight and your overall health and it’s 
probably not as hard as people think.” 
To find out more about the campaign, sign up to the Portion Size Wise challenge and get 
lots of help and advice go to www.derbyshire.gov.uk/portionsizewise 
  
BE PORTION SIZE WISE 
Councillor Dave Allen and Caroline Mackie from the Healthy Eating team at Derbyshire 
County Council launch the Be Portion Size Wise campaign. 

http://www.derbyshire.gov.uk/portionsizewise
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Kniveton Parish Council Website  

Please see  

www.kniveton.net 

for the Kniveton Parish Council Website  

and also current and back copies of  

Kniveton Newsletter 
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KNIVETON WI 

 

We met at midnight on a dark and stormy night….well, actually it was 7.15pm 
in the village hall car park. The weather had been dark and stormy during the 
day but we had been assured by our hostess that it would clear up and it did -
just in time for our annual garden party, courtesy of Gill Bates at New House 
Farm. We sat in the garden enjoying our vittels and sharing our space with two 
young goslings who obviously hoped we’d be good for some scraps or at the 
least some entertainment. I don’t think we disappointed them as we all had a 
really good time - thanks again, Gill! 

Kniveton WI now has a Facebook page please have a look and give us a ‘like’ 

On the 4th June the National Federation of Women’s Institutes held their centenary annual 
meeting at the Albert Hall in London.  Kniveton were fortunate enough to be allocated a 
place as delegate representing the Dovedale Group of Women’s Institutes’.  I felt very 
privileged to be the delegate attending this meeting, what an experience, something 
always to remember.   We had three most inspiring speakers, Lucy Worsley, Baroness Grey-
Thompson and Helena Morrissey. Lucy is a historian where her work includes responsibility 
for the empty royal palaces in London.  She gave us a potted history of the beginnings of 
the Women’ Institute.  Baroness Grey-Thompson who was a paralympic and now sits in the 
House of Lords.  Tanni gave us her history from being paralyzed when she was 7 years old 
and her determination to succeed.   Our final speaker was Helena who is a very successful 
businesswoman who also had nine children during this career!  

 

Our highlight in the morning was the arrival of the Queen, Princess Anne and the  
Countess of Wessex.  It was so moving to be singing God Save the Queen in her presence.  
Of course the singing of Jerusalem was marvellous, sends shivers up your spine!   
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I met so many truly ‘inspiring ladies’ coming from Glossop in the north right down to 
Weston on Trent in the south of the county.  Two ladies, who must have been in their 
80’s, didn’t know each other before this event, booked theatre tickets and taxi via the 
hotel.  After the show they couldn’t get a taxi, so hired a rickshaw to get back to the 
hotel.  They certainly used their initiative!!   

 

Susan Clarke.   

 

 

This is what we do best 

 

Clifton Women’s Institute is celebrating 100 years of the 

formation of The Women’s Institutes. 

Join us for an afternoon of tea and cakes on 

12 September 2015 in the Clifton Smith Hall, Clifton  

at 2.30 pm til 4.30pm. 

 

Cost is £2.00 for a cup of tea and cake. Children £1. 

 

Contact is Phyl Kirkman 01335 343498  

It would be lovely to see you all and joining in with the 

celebrations 
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The Get Together Club  

13th August   Village Hall – Melanie 
31st August to 4th September 2014 Holiday – Imperial,  Llandudno 
18th September Hansons Auctioneers & Lunch 
29th October  Village Hall – Peter Pipen 
19th November Denstone Hall  
5th December  Christmas Meal 

 
For details contact: Liz – 01335-346078  

Meetings to be held at Chatsworth Court, Ashbourne 2pm 
10th September 

Ian Davies was our speaker in April.  Ian is a magician and amazed us with his tricks.  Ian 
helped us with the tombola stand at last year’s Ashbourne Show and has very kindly 
offered to help us again this year, he stood alongside us drawimeeting was unable to 
attend so Angie Holgate very kindly stood in at the last minute.  Angie told us all . If you 
are interested in joining the Foresters please contact Angie. 
about the Foresters, why they were set up and how they evolved over the years.  We had 
a very interesting afternoon 
We set off for Southport on 25th June. The weather was good so most of us made it to the 
end of the pier.  A free day in Southport meant some could walk on the sea front and oth-
ers could just go shopping in the lovely shops there. 
 
Mr McLoughlin MP has offered ng in the crowds with his tricks.  
 
The speaker at the May us a day looking around the Houses of Parliament, we only have 
one place left for this, but if you would like to join us and have a day in London you will be 
most welcome. We leave Kniveton at 7am on 14th September, book your place with Liz 
Howe its only £20 per person. 
 
Once again we are having a tombola stand at Ashbourne Show.  If you can donate any priz-
es we would be most grateful.  If you are at the show please come and have a go, you 
might just win a prize. Any prizes to Liz Howe, Sue Lang, Margaret Marriott or Pauline Pilk-
ington before the day please. 
 
We will be welcoming Melanie to our meeting in the village hall on 30th July and Steve Bull 
on the 13th August both start at 2pm.  If you would like to come along to any of our 
meetings or just on the outings where you will be made most welcome or, have a copy of 
the programme please contact Liz (346078). 
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KNIVETON CONTACTS 

Rector Phil Michell 

Phil.michell@live.co.uk 

01335 371947  

Church Wardens John Bradbury 344166 

 David Holman 300818 

Church website hullandchurches.org.uk   

Chapel Sister Merle 343793 

Parish Council  Mike Severn (Clerk to PC) 01332 841517  

 mike.severn@btopenworld.com 

Kniveton WI Pam Stafford 345716 

Neighbourhood Watch Sarah Mead 347079 

Village Hall Nancy Bradbury 344166 

Ashbourne Scouts, Cubs and Beavers 343059 

Ashbourne Rainbows, Brownies, Guides 360781 

The Red Lion Kniveton Bridget  345554 

The Ketch Kniveton Elli and Tom 347470 

Household Waste Collections DDDC 341009 

Newsletter   Mary Vaughan 343308 

 willowbank@kniveton.net 

Newsletter Diary Margaret Farrington 

 mfarrington@btinternet.com 

Get Together Club Liz Howe 346078 

 liz.howe1579@btinternet.com 

Member of Parliament Patrick McLoughlin 0207 219 3511 

 patrick.mcloughlin.mp@parliament.uk 

Police Non Emergency 101 

Crimestoppers Anonymous Information 0800 555 111 

Severn Trent Water Identity of Callers 0800 783 4444 
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Relief Cleaner Required 

Kniveton Village Hall needs a relief cleaner to cover for 
holidays, illness etc.  

Please contact Mrs Nancy Bradbury 01335 344166  

for further details  

Chapel News 

A reminder that on Sunday, 13th September at 2.30 pm we have planned a Mission 

Service, to be held in the Village Hall in Kniveton.  We have invited Rev Chris Eddy, who 

served for some years in Sierra Leone, and Mr David Bale, to take this service.  In case you 

missed the item in the last issue of Kniveton News, we will learn about work being done in 

Sierra Leone after the devastating effects of the Ebola outbreak, and how the money 

donated at our Christmas service is being used.  People are working hard to get their lives 

back on track, including work in the schools.  We have been asked if we can help with 

providing some school materials for the school in Kepia, and we will donate the service 

collection for this purpose.  Please stay after the service for tea and cakes, and chat to 

Chris and David about their involvement. 

Forward notice – our harvest festival service will be on the second Sunday in October at 

6.30 pm, with our annual action the next evening in the chapel. 



13 

KNIVETON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

The meeting of Kniveton Parish Council took place on Tuesday 14th July 2015 and the follow-
ing items were discussed:- 

 

Public Space Protection Order – We have been informed that the DCC Public Space Protec-
tion Order has come into force and requires that 1) dogs are excluded from the enclosed 
play areas on the Parish Field, 2) dogs are required to be on a lead whilst passing through 
the Parish Field via the footpath, and 3) dog owners should not allow their pets to foul on 
the Parish Field.  Many thanks in anticipation of your support on this matter. 

Broadband Provision – Reported that a company is offering high-speed broadband provision 
to residents in the top half of the village at competitive prices.  
Parish Council Website – In response to recent legislation, we are in the process of building 
a Parish Council Website for the display and access of information; councillors, agendas, 
minutes, finance, policies etc.  The address is www.kniveton.net 

Highways – Reported banked verges on Longrose Lane in need of cutting and hedge of prop-
erty backing onto the raised footway in need of cutting to allow unobstructed passage. 
Footpaths Councillors would be pleased to receive any reports of footpath maintenance 
issues and whilst funds for this work are limited the Parish Council will endeavour to keep 
local paths in good order. 

Finance – Payments and balances to 14th July 2015 were presented and approved by the 
meeting. 

  

 

AUTOMATED EXTERNAL DEFIBRILLATORS (AEDs) 

 
The meeting commenced with a very interesting presentation and demonstration by 
James Hornby (East Midlands Ambulance Service) and Elliot Frampton on Automated 
External Defibrillators and the benefits of placing AEDs in the community for use in 
emergencies.  If the Parish Council were to consider a scheme for installing defibrillators in 
Kniveton, the geographical layout of the village would suggest that ideally, two should be 
installed, one at either end of the village.  Councillors would also have to consider the 
funding of the provision, installation, running costs and maintenance of the defibrillators 
whether it be through fund raising events, donations, parish council funds or likely a 
combination of all three.  As you, the residents of Kniveton would be the beneficiaries of 
having the assurance of access to defibrillators in an emergency, councillors would be keen 
to hear from as many as possible with thoughts and ideas in progressing this project.  To 
this end feel free to speak to one of your councillors or better still, attend the next Parish 
Council meeting at the Village Hall at 7.00 pm on Tuesday 8th September where 
Defibrillators will be an early item on the agenda. 
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The annual village boot sale takes place on Bank Holiday Monday from 9am to 
around noon, Stalls are £5 each with the funds going to the church. There will 
be refreshments in the village hall and the proceeds from this will go to 
Christian Aid. Please contact Mollie on 345707 if you would like to donate but 
can’t make the boot sale. 

CHURCH NEWS 

W3Z SUPERFAST WIRELESS BROADBAND HAS 
ARRIVED IN KNIVETON 

 

 

If you check out the very detailed website at www.w3z.co.uk you will see that we, Ripley 
company, Zycomm Electronics Ltd are continuing to step out where BT are failing and 
fearing to tread. Not only stepping out but GUARANTEEING 20Mb/s, not using the famous 
‘get out’ BT phrase ‘up to’ … And at the same time W3Z is now facilitating very low cost 
telephone services, without expensive BT lines. All this is self financed by Zycomm with 
non of the Millions of Pounds of Grant being awarded to BT to continue to do their task in 
the ‘established manner’. In May we had a visit from Sajid Javid, the Minister for Culture 
who was greatly impressed.  

 

In recent months W3Z have moved into many local neglected villages such as Shirley, 
Rodsley, Wyaston, Atlow and very soon Longford and in other directions, already live, are 
Fenny Bentley, Parwich, Alstonfield & Wetton, Waterhouses and the Staffordshire 
Moorlands. Brassington, Carsington, Hopton & Tissington have been live for over 7 years 
and Superfast for the last 3 years. Brassington incidenletly is served from Winn Farm (John 
Bradbury MBE – a good friend to  W3Z and Kniveton for many a year). 

 

 
 

Planning 
 No planning applications to consider. 
 Report by PCSO Kate Wakefield – Raised awareness that unauthorised door to door 
pedlars have been in operation in the area 
 Date and time of next meeting(s) 

 Tuesday 8th September – 7.00 pm – (commencing with JPFC Meeting) 

 Tuesday 17th November – 7.00 pm 

 

 Please note time of meetings now 7.00 pm 
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Now about to become live is the top half of Kniveton. Lester Lowe has given permission to 
relay our service into the top half of the village from the top of his premises in the same 
way as Peak Waste allow us to relay our service into Fenny Bentley. From Lester’s chimney 
a great number of chimneys and properties in Kniveton are visible. If you are one of those 
please go to the website www.w3z.co.uk and sign up for service using the ‘sign up for 
service’ button on the lower left section of that Home Page. You can drop out for any 
reason at any time and you are not in contract until you are provided with W3Z service, 
but at least we will then see the degree of serious interest expected for our efforts. 

 

For properties in the lower part of your village (Red Lion area) we will need to find a point 
that is Line of Site to your property and a property that can see Lester Lowes in order that 
we can establish a further relay point to cover the ‘deep south’. Unfortunately there will be 
some right at the bottom that we are unable to serve but we do not claim to compete with 
the rules of physics – we do need to have clear line of site or a relay ability. Foxholes Lane 
will be difficult as it leaves the village until it starts to see our already established Access 
Point at Mulino Lodge (Agnes Meadow). The lower part of the village will follow the 
establishment of service in the top of the village for obvious reasons but we will try to 
avoid too much of a clash between the upArds and downArds! 

 
A little more about the low cost phone service. Take a good look at all the pages and plans 
offered by www.vonage.co.uk   Vonage originated in the USA and has now spread its 
wings. For £7 a month you can have their service and that includes the cost of all your calls 
any time of day or night to 01, 02 and 03 BT numbers. You can have other packages to 
include favourite overseas counties and a bundle of mobile numbers. It really is cheap, you 
save about £230 a year by having your BT line taken out (counting basic calls) and the 
quality, using W3Z as it virtual wires, is excellent. You can have your existing BT 01335 
number transferred to Vonage so you do not need to notify customers and friends you 
have changed. They will just notice enhanced quality and you will notice a massive saving. 
W3Z carries the Vonage interface box which plugs into the W3Z Router and then into your 
existing phones. Vonage also have a mobile App called ‘Vonage Extensions’ which allows 
you to make mobile calls from your mobile over your or anyone elses WiFi system using 
your Vonage account rather than the expensive mobile network – This even works if you 
are outside the mobile coverage area. 

 
So there we are – W3Z is at last about to arrive so please patronise Lester Lowe even more 
and get signed up on the W3Z website in order that we can complete our plans. 

 
This will all happen during June.   

Should mention that it has now arrived. Ed. 

Ian Sneap 

Wizard in Charge W3Z! 

ian.sneap@w3z.co.uk  
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The Church will be running the table top/garage 

sale on bank holiday Monday 31st August).  The 

sale will start at 9am with the Red Lion opening 

a little later for coffee and bacon butties.  Please 

contact June Holman 300818  for further details. 

You are encouraged to have a stall outside your 
house to sell whatever you have, The cost will be 

£5 per table and someone will be around to 
collect this after 9am. 

You do not need to tell anyone in advance about 
you stall just set it up and sell all your unwanted 

treasures.  
Please be aware that there will be a lot of 

visitors to the village that 
day and be very careful 

about the security of your 
home. 

KNIVETON ALL VILLAGE 

GARAGE SALE 


